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Principal's Message 

Dear Parents 



This week our Year Six students will be taking part in their Leadership Camp. It will be a worthwhile and 

engaging experience for the students. The camp is designed for students to make new connections, test 

their abilities and build leadership qualities. I’m sure our students will enjoy the experiences offered to 

them over the next two days. A big thanks to our staff for giving up their personal time to make camp a 

possibility. 

Mr Bouffler is finalising the arrangements for the upcoming Interschool Swimming Carnival. A lot of 

careful planning has gone in to the day and we look forward to our students competing against other 

schools in our area. I wish our team all the best for next week. 

The school dance concert is coming up and you should have received correspondence explaining the 

event. Mrs Vinci has been working hard to prepare the children and I’m sure it will be a great showcase 

of this term’s dance lessons. 

Our Happy Families article this week is about bullying. Whilst bullying is rare it can happen and this 

article has an interesting spin. It talks about what to do if your child has been involved in bullying 

another child. I have faced this problem as a parent and helping children to learn from the experience is 

vital. I hope you find it useful. 

I hope the children have enjoyed the many events that were planned for Harmony week. It is certainly a 

busy part of the term but it is great that we are able to celebrate our school’s cultural diversity.  I look 

forward to seeing everyone dressed up in their national costume or the colour orange at our whole 

school parade at 9am in the Hall. 

God Bless 

Steve Gibbs 

Principal 

 

 

‘When men and women are able to respect and accept their differences then love has a chance to 

blossom' ~ John Gray 

‘A man who cannot control his words shows that he cannot control himself, and is unworthy of respect' 

~ Robert Greene 



Parenting Ideas 

My Child is a Bully?! 

No parent wants to hear that their child is a bully. It’s awful to think that your child maybe inflicting 

harm on someone. 

If you hear that your child is being a bully, resist the temptation to panic or be defensive. Stay composed 

and begin to gather the facts. These tips will help: 

Communicate 

Let your child know that you have heard that they are bullying and that you are concerned about this. 

Let them know that you are worried about them and want to help. This may take many attempts as your 

child may feel embarrassed, or unhappy that they’ve been caught. Remain calm and direct and ensure 

your child that you want to hear their side of the story. Talking through with your child about their 

situation can help you understand why the aggression is occurring and help you work out what to do 

about it. 

Some children due to their age or mental health may not be able to articulate their thoughts. Consider a 

visit to as health professional for further assistance. 

Look ahead 

Once you’ve gained an understanding of the causes of the bullying look ahead and work through with 

your child how they may act in future situations. Help them understand how their behaviour may have 

impacted on the other child, and what it would be like if they received that behaviour. 

Reflect 

Children often copy the behaviours they experience so take the time to reflect on the relationship skills 

that your child may be witnessing at home. If family members yell, hit or put each other down then look 

for ways to foster a positive family culture based on kindness, respect and empathy. 

Use consequences 

Consequences for bullying can be useful if they are related to the behaviour and reasonable in nature. 

For instance, it’s reasonable for a teenager involved in cyber-bullying behaviour to lose their Internet 

access and phone use privileges as they’ve failed to stick to the expectations laid down about 

responsible use. The length of time for loss of privileges depends on the severity of the issue and your 

child’s attitude. As a rule of thumb lengthy loss of privileges can be ineffective as kids cease to care 

when they’re too long. 

Restore relationships 

‘How will you fix this?’ is something a child who bullies needs to hear. Discuss with your child how they 

will make some restitution to the child or young person they’ve hurt, whether it’s through a written 

apology, playing a game with a child who they’ve excluded or apologising to a child whom they 

humiliated in front of their peers. 

Monitor the situation 



Your child’s bullying may be a one-off event, however stay mindful or your child’s behaviour, their state 

of mind and the way they continue to relate to others. Let your child know that you want to help them 

be happy, to enjoy positive friendships and relate well to others. 

Bullying is an emotive term that leaves most of us shaken when we hear it. It helps to think of bullying as 

a being a behaviour resulting from poor decision-making or poor communication skills rather than as a 

reflection on your child. The latter is hard to change, however the former is always up for change and 

improvement. 

Term 1 Key Dates for your diary 

22/3/23 - 24/3/23 - Year 6 Camp 

24/3/23 - Year 4 Assembly, 2pm in the Hall 

27/3/23 - Harmony Day dress up day 

29/3/23 - Dance Concert B classes - 1.15-2.30pm in the Hall 

31/3/23 - Dance Concert W classes - 1.15-2.30pm in the Hall 

6/4/23 - Stations of the Cross, 1.30pm Church and last day for students and staff 

Term 1 calendar attached and on the website.  A hard copy of the Term planner can be obtained from 

the school office. 

Link to website to view Term Dates for the year http://shthorn.wa.edu.au/calendar/ 

http://shthorn.wa.edu.au/calendar/


 

 

 

Religious Education News 

Newly Baptised 

A special congratulations to Pepper, Ameline and Laetitia who were recently baptised into the Catholic 

church in the past few Sundays. We are so pleased for you all.  May the light of Christ continue to shine 

in your hearts! 

Reconciliation Year 4-6 



During lent it is customary for Catholic people to receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation to renew their 

relationship with God.  We have been very pleased to offer this opportunity to baptised students in Year 

4-6 who will receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation over the next few weeks in preparation for Easter. 

Pictured is Ameline who received the Sacrament of Reconciliation for the first-time last 

week.  Congratulations Ameline! 

Harmony Day Mass 

Last Friday we celebrated our Harmony Day mass.  Thank you to all parents and family members who 

attended this mass.  This special mass on the Solemnity of St Patrick was a wonderful celebration of the 

diversity and inclusivity we share at Sacred Heart making us a very special community.   

Staff members Mrs Mahwash Amhad, Mrs Jaswinder Kaur, Mrs Josephine De Luca and student Bernard 

in Year 6 read the prayers of General Intercession in their native language. 

New Altar Servers 

Congratulations to our two new altar servers Grace in Year 5 and Ryan in Year 6.  We thank you for 

serving the community in this special way.  New servers are very welcome.  Students who have received 

their First Holy Communion are welcome to volunteer.  Please speak to Mrs Min to register your child’s 

interest. 

 

 



 

 

 

Harmony Day 

A reminder to all students that Monday 27 March is Harmony Day. On Monday we invite all students to 

dress in their national costume or the colour orange which is the colour of Harmony.  We will have a 

parade in the school hall at 9am to celebrate our many cultures.   

Students are also invited to bring in a gold coin donation on Monday to support the Project Compassion 

Lenten appeal, a charity that supports needy communities all around the world. 

We warmly invite parents to come along to dress in their national costume too and join us for a Parent 

Cultural Morning Tea.   All parents and grandparents are invited.  We are so pleased that so many 



parents have already registered to attend this event.   Please click on the link if you have not registered 

already. 

https://forms.office.com/r/4nNKYYtiug1  

News from the Finance Officer  

SCHOOL FEES 

School Fees for 2023 were emailed home to all families last month.  

Thank you to those parents who have completed the payment options form on Page 2 and returned this 

to school. 

There are a number of options available including: 

· payment in full by this Friday 24/3/2023 which attracts a 5% early payment discount on tuition fees 

· payment in 3 instalments: first payment due this Friday 24/3/2023, second payment due on 30/6/2023 

and third payment due 22/9/2023. 

Other payment arrangements i.e., weekly/fortnightly/monthly by Direct Debit or BPAY must be 

approved by the school. Please contact Lindy Munnings on accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au2 for a 

confidential discussion regarding payment plans or if you are experiencing difficulties in meeting your 

school fee commitments. 

HEALTHCARE CARDS 

It is the responsibility of the parents to present their new card at the school office (so a copy can be 

taken) to ensure that discounts are not cancelled because the card has expired. If you have received an 

updated Health Care Card recently, please bring it in to complete the forms as soon as possible. 

Lindy Munnings 

Finance Officer 

Luna's Corner 

Thank you to all the children and families who stop and say good morning to me at the drop off area.  I 

love seeing your smiles and enjoy your special pats, thanks for being so kind.  As the weather is starting 

to cool I look forward to starting the Walk to school with Luna program very soon.  Keep smiling.   

 
1https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2F4nNKYYtiug&dat
a=05|01|Chloe.OLeary%40cewa.edu.au|40c9638be4de4fe4e33608db1b9db959|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e
35e23|0|0|638134137040848943|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik
1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=us3Qz6MGp9v5mrWMISaVJMRvxGyKmo7ya%2F%2FvyTV9SgY%3D&re
served=0 
2mailto:accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2F4nNKYYtiug&data=05|01|Chloe.OLeary%40cewa.edu.au|40c9638be4de4fe4e33608db1b9db959|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638134137040848943|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=us3Qz6MGp9v5mrWMISaVJMRvxGyKmo7ya%2F%2FvyTV9SgY%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2F4nNKYYtiug&data=05|01|Chloe.OLeary%40cewa.edu.au|40c9638be4de4fe4e33608db1b9db959|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638134137040848943|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=us3Qz6MGp9v5mrWMISaVJMRvxGyKmo7ya%2F%2FvyTV9SgY%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2F4nNKYYtiug&data=05|01|Chloe.OLeary%40cewa.edu.au|40c9638be4de4fe4e33608db1b9db959|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638134137040848943|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=us3Qz6MGp9v5mrWMISaVJMRvxGyKmo7ya%2F%2FvyTV9SgY%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2F4nNKYYtiug&data=05|01|Chloe.OLeary%40cewa.edu.au|40c9638be4de4fe4e33608db1b9db959|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638134137040848943|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=us3Qz6MGp9v5mrWMISaVJMRvxGyKmo7ya%2F%2FvyTV9SgY%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2F4nNKYYtiug&data=05|01|Chloe.OLeary%40cewa.edu.au|40c9638be4de4fe4e33608db1b9db959|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638134137040848943|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=us3Qz6MGp9v5mrWMISaVJMRvxGyKmo7ya%2F%2FvyTV9SgY%3D&reserved=0
mailto:accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au


 



National Ride to School Day - this Friday 24 March 2023 

 

Once again, we will be taking part in the Ovens Road Challenge with South Thornlie Primary School and 

Thornlie Senior High School to see who out of the three schools gets the highest percentage of students 

riding to school on Friday 24 March.  Make sure you ride your bike or scooter to school this Friday! 



Dance Concert Running Order 

After weeks of hard work and practice we look forward to seeing our Dance Concerts next week.  The 

concerts will be held in the Brennan Hall from 1.15 to 2.30pm.  Parents are welcome to attend.  Please 

enter the Hall through the front door and be seated ready to go by 1.15pm.  If you run late please enter 

the Hall by the back entrance so not to disturb the dancers. 

The running order of the concerts will be as follows: 

All B classes - Wednesday 29 March 2023  - 1B - 5B - 3B - PPB - 2B - 4B - 6B 

All W classes - Friday 31 March 2023  - 1W - 5W - 3W - PPW - 2W - 4W - 6W 

Halogen National Young Leaders 2023 

 

The filament of the modern Halogen light-bulb is surrounded by a Halogen gas compound. The gas 

protects the filament and provides the conditions for it to burn hotter, longer and brighter than ever 

before. In a world where leaders seem to be switching off, or burning out regularly, the decisions made 

by those who will lead in the near future have never been more important. Halogen Australia seeks to 

provide the right conditions for producing a generation of leaders who will burn bright on behalf of 

those they lead. 

Halogen Australia exists to inspire & influence a generation of young people to lead themselves and 

others well. 

Two of our Year 6's have provided us with an interesting recount of their day at the Halogen National 

Young Leaders Day on Monday 20 March 2023.  Thank you Leyla and Kelyan for sharing your amazing 

day with us. 

Recount By Lelya  

The National Young Leaders Day was attended by over one thousand people including Sacred Heart. 

We started our day by a guy called Ezra teaching us a cool dance to help us not get distracted in class. 

After that, we played some games, my personal favourite was the look alike game. 

During the day we listened to several high-profile Australian’s talk about their journey as a leader. They 

were: 

• Eliza Greene - Professional Surfer 



• James Foley - Author 

• Hon. Simone McGurk MLA 

• Matthew Pavlich - AFL Fremantle Footy Club 

We learnt about: 

The importance of a Leader and how we should treat others. A lot of the time when everyone was 

speaking they spoke about mental health and that everyone who needs help should reach out to anyone 

possible. 

During the breaks of the day we: 

We took some photos with Eliza Greene and Matthew Pavlich and we were even lucky that we got a 

chance to get Eliza’s signature in our books. We also ate some food, played a game of footy and got 

some prizes. 

Overall, we think that the best part of the event was: 

Taking notes and listening to the famous Australians talk about their careers and how they became 

leaders and represent Australia. 

The kind of leaders we want to be for our school are leaders who are: 

Respectful, Responsible, Resilient and Reverent. Listen to all teachers and remember to treat other 

people like how you want to be treated as well. 

Thank you to Mr Gibbs and Miss Snaauw for taking your time to take us to the Convention Centre and 

helping us become leaders for the future. 

Recount by Kelyan  

The National Young Leaders day was held by Halogen, there were a lot of people there and it was really 

fun. 

We started our day by coming in and finding our spot, then we had the best dancer we’ve seen to teach 

us some dance moves, it was absolutely the be. 

During the day we listened to number of high-profile Australian’s talk about their journey as a leader. 

The speakers were amazing speakers they where Eliza Greene a six times junior Surfing Champion, 

James Foley a famous Author and who loves to draw a lot, Matthew Pavlich a famous Fremantle Dockers 

Captain and also a 9 News host and last but not least Simone McGurk MLA, she is in Parliament. 

We learnt about their childhood and they basically took us through their life and leadership experiences. 

When we had breaks we were allowed to get pictures and autographs with the famous people. After, we 

got to play a game where we had to throw or kick a ball into a hole and if you got it in, you won a prize. 

I think the best part of the event was listening to the speakers and just enjoying what they said. 

The kind of leaders that we want to be for our school are leaders who are; respectful of our school, 

follow the Four R’s and care for all those people who are less fortunate then you. 



 

 

 



 

Sustainability 

 

Our Green and Sustainability Teams having been working hard over the last few weeks ensuring that all 

our Waste Sorted programs and systems have been working well throughout the school and all student, 

parents and families have been working together to get out waste sorted. 

We are proud to be an Accredited Waste Sorted WA School and will continue in 2023 to promote 

responsible waste management incentives and develop positive environmental values in students and 

the whole school community. 

Thought of the day: Plastic is designed to last forever, yet we often use plastic for a few minutes and 

then throw it away. 

What can you do to reduce single-use plastic? We can all take steps to reduce our use of single-use 

plastic by making simple ‘swaps’: 

Form the Sustainability team 

Winter Uniform - Term 2 and 3 

Term 2 marks the start of winter uniform.  



There is a grace period of two weeks where students can still wear summer uniform. However, from 

Week 3 of Term 2 all students must wear winter uniform. The winter uniform can be purchased from 

the Uniform Shop at Uniform Concepts in Willetton.  

Appointments do NOT have to be made. The Uniform Shop sometimes closes during the school 

holidays.  Once we are advised of these dates we will then advise parents. 

Or you can check out the second-hand uniform page on Facebook - Sacred Heart Thornlie 2nd Hand 

Uniform Buy and Sell Page. 

Further information about the school uniform and pricing can be found on our website 

http://shthorn.wa.edu.au/uniform/ 

 or on the Uniform Concepts website https://www.nellgray.com.au/Schools/Sacred-Heart-School-

Thornlie 

Winter Uniform Comprises: 

Boys: 

• Button up blue school shirt short sleeved 

• Grey school trousers or grey shorts 

• Blue woollen school pullover jumper 

• Grey school socks with blue and white stripes 

• Black leather lace-up shoes 

Girls: 

• Blue button up school blouse 

• Navy winter skort 

• Blue woollen school pullover jumper 

• Short blue school socks or navy tights 

• Black leather lace-up shoes 

Sports Uniform: 

• Sports jacket 

• Track pants 

• House coloured polo or class (royal blue) polo 

• White socks 

• White trainers 

• School Hat 

http://shthorn.wa.edu.au/uniform/
https://www.nellgray.com.au/Schools/Sacred-Heart-School-Thornlie
https://www.nellgray.com.au/Schools/Sacred-Heart-School-Thornlie


Enrolments now open for kindergarten 2024 

 

If your child was born between 1 July 2019 to 30 June 2020 they will start 4 Year Old Kindergarten at the 

beginning of 2024.  Enrolment forms can be obtained from the school office or via our website 

https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/enrolment-process/ and should be lodged with us as soon as 

possible.  Enrolment interviews will take place soon. 

  

 

Madelyn in Year 5 has taken on a challenge to raise money for 'Reach Out'. Reach Out is a charity that 

provides vital support for youth with mental health problems. Madelyn is aiming to swim 10km in the 

month of March participating in Laps for Life.   

If you would like to support Madelyn and raise money, please click on this link 

https://www.lapsforlife.com.au/fundraisers/madelyncatoi/laps-for-life3  

Madelyn will be diving into the pool and counting her laps from today.  Good luck Madelyn we are very 

proud of you! 

 
3https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lapsforlife.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2
Fmadelyncatoi%2Flaps-for-
life&data=05|01|roxanne.DAmato%40cewa.edu.au|d51eafa01e9b449654a008db19eeecd3|c5852f2336334f29b3
8651da53e35e23|0|0|638132286190371270|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzI
iLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=nVsRIMsb5RMn5rU7tDvMrJVfHyOI9V%2B0uucrZn58W0k%3
D&reserved=0 

https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/enrolment-process/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lapsforlife.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Fmadelyncatoi%2Flaps-for-life&data=05|01|roxanne.DAmato%40cewa.edu.au|d51eafa01e9b449654a008db19eeecd3|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638132286190371270|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=nVsRIMsb5RMn5rU7tDvMrJVfHyOI9V%2B0uucrZn58W0k%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lapsforlife.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Fmadelyncatoi%2Flaps-for-life&data=05|01|roxanne.DAmato%40cewa.edu.au|d51eafa01e9b449654a008db19eeecd3|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638132286190371270|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=nVsRIMsb5RMn5rU7tDvMrJVfHyOI9V%2B0uucrZn58W0k%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lapsforlife.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Fmadelyncatoi%2Flaps-for-life&data=05|01|roxanne.DAmato%40cewa.edu.au|d51eafa01e9b449654a008db19eeecd3|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638132286190371270|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=nVsRIMsb5RMn5rU7tDvMrJVfHyOI9V%2B0uucrZn58W0k%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lapsforlife.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Fmadelyncatoi%2Flaps-for-life&data=05|01|roxanne.DAmato%40cewa.edu.au|d51eafa01e9b449654a008db19eeecd3|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638132286190371270|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=nVsRIMsb5RMn5rU7tDvMrJVfHyOI9V%2B0uucrZn58W0k%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lapsforlife.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Fmadelyncatoi%2Flaps-for-life&data=05|01|roxanne.DAmato%40cewa.edu.au|d51eafa01e9b449654a008db19eeecd3|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638132286190371270|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=nVsRIMsb5RMn5rU7tDvMrJVfHyOI9V%2B0uucrZn58W0k%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lapsforlife.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Fmadelyncatoi%2Flaps-for-life&data=05|01|roxanne.DAmato%40cewa.edu.au|d51eafa01e9b449654a008db19eeecd3|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638132286190371270|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=nVsRIMsb5RMn5rU7tDvMrJVfHyOI9V%2B0uucrZn58W0k%3D&reserved=0


Canteen - Term 1 Menu 

 

Canteen Term 1, 2023  - Roster 

Our Canteen is only able to operate successfully each day with the assistance of volunteers.   If you can 

help on a regular basis in Term 2, 2023 or in an emergency please fill out the attached form by Friday 31 

March. https://forms.office.com/r/cZcbb2TqBG 

 We would love to see some of our new Sacred Heart families join.   If you have any questions, please 

call Abi on 9251 3007.   

https://forms.office.com/r/cZcbb2TqBG


 



 

Parents and Friends (P&F) 

Easter Raffle  

 A sheet of tickets will be sent home with students this Friday 24th March and need to be returned by 

Monday 3rd April. There will be a P&F pencil case in each of the classrooms for students to put their 

tickets and money in. The Raffle will be drawn in front of the students on Wednesday 5th April. To assist 

with the raffle, we ask that you please cut your tickets and include the correct change. Please note that 

no change will be given.  

Each Class will have a 1st, 2nd and 3rd prize. Tickets are 50 cents each and you are welcome to buy as 

many as you like. Additional ticket sheets can be collected from the office.  

‘Sacred Heart Thornlie P&F’ Facebook Page 

To keep up to date on all the exciting events that are happening at the school, ‘Like’ our Facebook 

Page.  This is a great way to keep up to date on the latest events, when forms are due back and to ask 

any questions the P&F may be able to assist you with. 

Search for Sacred Heart Thornlie P&F 

Containers for Change    

The P&F has been running the Containers for Change program for a few years now. This has proven to 

be a profitable scheme for the school, and we would like to encourage our existing and new families to 

please donate your eligible containers.  The bins are located next to the clothing donation bins near the 

double gate exit from the car park on Ovens Road.  

P&F Meeting  

Our next meeting will be held on Monday 27 March at 6:30pm in the staff room. Entry is through the 

school office. We would love to see some new faces and encourage anyone wanting to know more 

about the P&F to come along.  



 

 

 

 

South Thornlie Dental Therapy Centre  

South Thornlie Dental Therapy Centre will be closed for renovations during the April School holidays and 

extending into Term 2 for two to three weeks.  

In case of an emergency please take note of the clinics open during these dates 

• Emergency Cover: 12/04/23 to 14/04/23  EXCELSIOR DTC : 9256 4170 

• Emergency Cover: 17/04/23 to 21/04/23  BANNISTER CREEK DTC :9451 1761    

• Emergency Cover: 26/04/23 until to be advised EXCELSIOR DTC : 9256 4170 

Families will be notified once South Thornlie  Dental re-opens. 

Useful Links 

Uniform Shop4  Sacred Heart Thornlie Parish5  

 
4https://www.nellgray.com.au/Uniform-Concepts/Willetton-Super-Store 
5http://www.thornlie.perthcatholic.org.au/ 

https://www.nellgray.com.au/Uniform-Concepts/Willetton-Super-Store
http://www.thornlie.perthcatholic.org.au/
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